
GO Expansion Network Update 
 

 

Information as of March 20th, 2023  

Network Update: Rosedale 
Siding  

 

April 10th 2023 

 
What is happening? 
 

• Starting Monday, April 10, 2023, the Rosedale Siding (located between Bayview Avenue and the 
Don Valley Parkway) will be used temporarily to stage GO trains during the day. As mentioned in our 
March announcement  the Rosedale Siding will be used to enable future rail service increases as 
well as support operational requirements  during the design and construction of the new York Mills 
layover 

• Turning trains will use the Rosedale Siding for approximately two hours in the morning peak period 
and approximately two hours in the afternoon peak period 

https://www.metrolinx.com/en/news/metrolinx-identifies-new-location-for-go-layover-facility-


 
 As with all construction, work may be adjusted, rescheduled or extended 
due to weather conditions or unforeseen circumstances. 

Cet avis de travaux de construction est disponible en français sur 
demande.  
Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un courriel à 
TorontoEast@metrolinx.com. 

Contact Us: 
Write to us at: TorontoEast@metrolinx.com  
24 hour live call line: (416) 202-3900 
Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion 
Visit the website at: https://www.metrolinx.com/en/projects-
and-programs/richmond-hill-line-go-expansion 
Disponible en français 

 

 

 
  

 
Impacts of Network Update 

• As a result, trail users and nearby residents may notice some additional trains in the area 
• Noise impacts: train operators must sound the bell when the train begins to move out of the 

Rosedale siding, as train bells are a federally mandated safety requirement  
 

Note 
• No additional track or upgrades will be required to temporarily stage the trains on the Rosedale 

Siding 
• No additional facilities or wayside power will be introduced in this area 
• No trees will need to be removed for the use of the Rosedale Siding 
• Starting April 8, there will be changes to most GO Transit bus routes and train lines. Check 

GOTransit.com for schedules before you travel 
 
We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause.  
 
Questions 
If you have any questions or concerns about this work, please contact us any time at 
TorontoEast@metrolinx.com.  
 
For more information on GO Expansion in your community, visit our website at www.metrolinx.com. 
 
 
Scan the QR code below to receive updates on twitter! 

 


